

### Republic of the Philippines

# Department of Education

Region VII – CENTRAL VISAYAS SCHOOLS DIVISION OF BOHOL

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

July 13, 2021

DIVISION MEMORANDUM No. 567, s. 2021

# DEFINITE SCHEDULE FOR THE CONDUCT OF THE DIVISION CONTEXTUALIZATION OF THE SBM TOOL AND MOVS

TO: ASSISTANT SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENTS
CHIEFs- CID AND SGOD
DIVISION SBM TASK FORCE

- 1. This Office announces the conduct of the Division Contextualization of the SBM Tool and Means of Verifications (MOVs) which is definitely scheduled on July 15, 16 and 19, 2021 at Reyna's The Haven and Gardens, Calceta St., Tagbilaran City.
- 2. Participants to this activity are the Division SBM Task Force.
- 3. This Office deemed it necessary to call for the following additional members to the Division SBM Task Force to attend the activity on July 15, 16 and 19, 2021 and all other SBM activities that will follow because of their previous engagements on SBM:
  - Marfel Bernales for CD 1
  - Generosa Castillo for CD 3
  - Jocelyn Paje for CD 2
- 4. Widest dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

Schools Division Superintendent







#### Republic of the Philippines PROVINCE OF BOHOL City of Tagbilaran



#### PROVINCIAL GOVERNMENT OF BOHOL

## **BOHOL INTER-AGENCY TASK FORCE**

July 8, 2021

DR. BIANITO A. DAGATAN, CESO V Schools Division Superintendent Department of Education Bohol Division Tagbilaran City

Dear Dr. Dagatan:

This is relative to your letter dated June 30, 2021 addressed to the honorable Gov. Arthur C. Yap requesting permission for the conduct of Division Contextualization of the SBM Tool and Means of Verification on July 15-16, 2021 with 36 pax, Division Orientation on the National Adoption and Implementation of the Philippine Professional Standards for Supervisors on July 29-30, 2021, and Division Orientation on the National Adoption and Implementation of the Philippine Professional Standards for School Heads on August 5-6, 2021 with 25 pax, all at Reyna's the Haven and Gardens in Tagbilaran City, as an exemption to the Memorandum 336 s of 2020 directing the suspension of government activities that will tend to congregate people. The said Memorandum, aside from the various issuances from the Inter-Agency Task Force and the local government units, are crafted to ensure the utmost protection and prevention for our populace against the threat of this global pandemic.

On your requests, I would like to point out to you Section 5 of the abovementioned Omnibus Guidelines, that "Mass gatherings such as but not limited to, movie screenings, concerts, sporting events, and other entertainment activities, religious services, and work conferences shall be allowed provided that participants shall be limited to fifty percent (50%) of the seating or venue capacity."

Despite the approval from our end, your administration is requested to ensure strict compliance of the 50% seating capacity of the venue. But with the current surge we are experiencing now, you are requested to limit attendees to less than 50 pax. Moreover, please be reminded to follow compliance of minimum public health standards set by DOH and Bohol IATF Medical TG such as mandatory wearing of face mask and face shield at all times; observance of physical distancing of seats and participants at least 2 meters apart; availability of foot bath at the entrance of the venue and alcohol handwash in a designated area; checking of body temperature at the entrance of the venue and prohibiting the attendance of symptomatic participants; registering of names with contact numbers of all participants for the remote possibility of contact tracing; limiting number of participants to a maximum 50% of the venue's seating capacity; coordination with the Rural Health Unit of the venue for monitoring purposes on the compliance to health protocols; and submission of photos/documentation to check compliance of the abovementioned protocols is also required.

Let us continue to remain safe and healthy in this new normal and continue supporting our leaders in our battle against this global pandemic.

Thank you

Very truly yours.

ATTY. KATHYRIN FE D. PIOQUINTO

Provincial Administrator / BIATF Executive Director